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Gentlemen:

Enclosed is recent e-mail received from Peter Dichiara.

While in a patent application the issue of inventorship is an obvious legal issue, it is also a factual issue and until recently all parties agreed that Geoffrey Fox was the main inventor.

For example, Marek Podgorny on October 4, 1999 e-mailed Peter stating...”the technology described in the current patent was in very large part invented and implemented by Geoffrey, so I have to rely on his judgment as to who should be listed as inventor.”

Thus it is clear that Dr. Fox’s comments on inventors and technical merit of claims are of the utmost importance.  Dr. Fox executed the “Combined Declaration” based on assurances that his e-mail to Peter of March 11 which raised issues as to claims as well as inventorship would be investigated and addressed.  Dr. Fox believes that has not happened.  Given his stature in the field and his agreed major role in this technology, his technical statements cannot be summarily dismissed in the fashion suggested in Dichiara's e-mail.

Since Peter is representing SU and a key issue is defining intellectual property, Dr. Fox feels that this issue should be part of the negotiation between SU and FSU, as the intellectual property agreement must surely have an agreed technical specification of the various items whose ownership would be discussed. Peter's rejection of Dr. Fox's technical comments leaves us in a difficult situation in even understanding what we are discussing the ownership of. Referencing our previous communication of June ?? (around 11), we note that the subject of the patent is included in the listed technologies -- in particular the last item "JavaScript".

Until agreement is reached between SU and FSU on ownership and technical specification, it is suggested that patent discussions be suspended, pending clear specification of high technical quality for the various pieces of intellectual property. 

We note that issuing of subcontracts from FSU to pay research assistantships for Dr. Fox's 7 Syracuse graduate students is very difficult to implement until these IP issues are agreed. We hope that agreement can be reached before the mid August time when this funding is needed.

Very truly yours,

MACKENZIE SMITH LEWIS MICHELL & HUGHES, LLP

Carter H. Strickland

CHS:rjc

cc: Peter Dichiara, Esq.
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